# SPRINGFIELD LIONS CLUB Lions' Lines

June 27, 2017



#### **QUEENIE'S QUOTES**

On June13th, Walt Young installed our new officers for 2027-2018. We also presented two Lion Awards:

Life Membership - Fred Huenerfauth Lion of the Year- Larry DeMooy

On 4th of July Bill Lavery will be honored at the Springfield Memorial Wall as our volunteer nominee for 2017. On June 21st, Springfield Township will celebrate "Dining on Saxer" and Lions were there to help introduce diners to the Springfield Lions. On June 27th, we will continue our awards- Golden Lions, PA Fellows, Presidential Appreciation and Melvin Jones. Please plan on attending our last dinner of the 2016 - 2017 year.

This meeting will be the last collection date until August for pill bottles & stamps. June marches on into July & our 4th of July Parade - we are looking for volunteers. Are you in town? Come on out & spend some time with the residents of Springfield & your fellow Lions. Please contact Tom Citro at 610-328-9886 if you can lend a hand.

It has been an enriching & enlightening year as you club president and again I thank you for this opportunity.

Yours in Service,

Queenie Kathy

Friday September 8th, 2017 - 6:30 Harrah's Chester - Harness Horse Racing - come out & enjoy a fun night with Fellow Lions. Contact Dallas Scott for information - 610-343-2012.



# **NEXT DINNER MEETING**

June 27<sup>th</sup>, 6:30 PM\*

### Anthony's Ristorante

Drexeline Shopping Center 4990 State Rd., Drexel Hill, PA

**Cost \$25** 

**Dress Code Business Casual** 



# AWARDS NIGHT

Perfect attendance, Golden Lion, PA Lions Fellow, Melvin Jones Fellow, etc.



\*Please be there By 6:15 To facilitate the menu selection and food preparation process

IMPORTANT! NOTIFY FRANK UDICIOUS IF YOU ARE ATTENDING EITHER BY EMAIL (mludicious@verizon.net) OR PHONE (610-328-9075)

#### LIANS' CALENDAR

Jun 27	Dinner mtg, Awards Night, Anthony's,
	6:30 PM
Jun 30-Jul 4	International Convention, Chicago, Lions
	centennial year
Jul 4	Independence Day – parade and Memorial
	Park activities.
Jul 15	Beacon Lodge escort campers to camp
Jul 25	Beacon Lodge campers return
Jul 26	Annual board mtg/picnic at Jim
	Cavallaro's house, 6 PM. NOTE THE
	DATE CHANGE. This is the ONLY
	dinner meeting in July
Aug 1	National Night Out. Lions are participating
Aug 2	Board mtg, 6:30 PM, St. Matthews

Aug 9	Rose Tree Park, US Army Field Band. Lions collect used eyeglasses and hearing aids. Need members to help
Aug 22	Dinner meeting at Anthony's, 6:30 PM. The ONLY dinner meeting in August.

#### DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE

My term as District Governor of MD 14 A will come to an end on July 4, 2017, when District Governor Elect Wayne Bickel is inducted as our next District Governor.

I want to thank each and every member of the Springfield Lions Club for the support they've given me over the past two years. As a Club, the Springfield Lions provided me with financial support during my two-year tenure. Additionally, many of you provided words of encouragement and were always there when I asked for your assistance. All in all, it hasn't seemed like two years have passed since I was elected as 1st Vice District Governor.

I have one request for all of you. I ask and encourage you to lend your support to the newly elected officers of our great District, 14 A. District Governor Wayne Bickel, 1st Vice District Governor Rita R. DiAntonio, and 2nd Vice District Governor Bill Keyburn have started planning for our 2017-2018 Lions Year. When asked to serve, please lend your Lions hands in service.

Thanks again for all that you did for MD 14 A during the past two years.

District Governor, Jim Beermann Member, Springfield Lions Club

# **BLIND BOWLERS' BANQUET**

The Blind Bowlers' Banquet will be held Saturday, July 8<sup>th</sup> from 6 to 10 PM at Anthony's at Drexeline. Springfield Lions are invited. There will be a buffet, wine, beer and a cash bar. Please contact Lion Mark Godshalk (610-874-5674) for more information and to sign up.

# EMPTY PILL BOTTLE CONTAINERS AND STAMP COLLECTIONS

Kathy Lawless will be taking over collections of empty pill bottles and cancelled stamps.

## **JULY 4TH CELEBRATION**

Help is needed for our Independence Day celebration. We need your help in collecting donations from residents for the event. The brochures are ready. Please contact Frank Udicious (610-328-9075) and let him know you can help. On July 4<sup>th</sup> there are three areas where your help is needed: First — we need participation in the parade. This is our event and we should have a large presence in the parade. Second — help is need at the high school to organize the parade. And third — help is needed at Memorial Park. Realizing that these are widely spaced venues and no one can participate in all three, please contact Fred Huenerfauth (610-328-9951) to find out where you can help the most. Thank you!

# **NEW OFFICERS INSTALLED**



Current President Kathy receives past president's plaque from incoming President Joe Saunders.



President Kathy presents Fred Huernerfauth with Life Membership. Congratulations Fred!



President Kathy presents Lion of the Year award to Larry DeMooy. Congratulations Larry!

